
BUSSINESS REGULATIONS 
  
§10-701            Article 7. Tobacco Sales            §10-703 
 
§10-701  TOBACCO SALES; LICENSE REQUIRED.  It shall be unlawful 
for any person, to sell, keep for sale, or give away any cigars, 
tobacco, cigarettes, or cigarette material to anyone without 
first obtaining a license as hereinafter provided. 
 Every person, desiring a license under this Article shall 
file with the Clerk a written application stating the name of 
the person, partnership, or corporation for whom such license is 
desired, and the exact location of the place of business; and 
shall deposit with such application the sum of fifteen ($15.00) 
dollars; provided, any person selling cigarettes or tobacco in 
any form at wholesale shall pay a license fee of one hundred 
($100.00) dollars.  The term for which said license shall run 
shall be for one (1) year; provided, however, if application for 
license is made after July 1 of any calendar year, the fee shall 
be one half (1/2) of the fee provided in this Section. 
 All moneys collected as license fees under the provisions 
of this Article shall be paid over by the Clerk to the Treasurer 
of the School District lying wholly or partially within the 
corporate limits. (Ref. 28-1422 thru 28-1425 RS Neb.) 
 
§10-702  TOBACCO SALES; TERM OF LICENSE.  The license herein 
provided, shall authorize the sale of cigars, tobacco, 
cigarettes, and cigarette material by the licensee and employees 
to persons over the age of eighteen (18) at that place of 
business described in said license from the date of filing such 
application and paying such license fee to and including 
December thirty-first (31st) of the calendar year in which 
application for such license is made unless the same be 
forfeited as hereinafter provided. (Ref. 28-1423, 28-1426 RS 
Neb.) 
 
§10-703  TOBACCO SALES; FORFEITURE OF LICENSE.  Any licensee who 
shall sell, give, or furnish in any way, to any person under the 
age of eighteen (18) years, or who shall willingly allow to be 
taken from his place of business by anyone under the age of 
eighteen (18) years, any cigars, tobacco, cigarettes, or 
cigarette material, shall be deemed guilty of a misdemeanor, and 
in addition thereto his license shall be forfeited and revoked, 
and all rights under said license shall at once cease and 
terminate. (Ref. 28-1425 RS Neb.) 
 
 
 



§10-704            Article 7. Tobacco Sales          §10-705 
 
§10-704  TOBACCO SALES; TRANSFER OF LICENSE.  In case of the 
sale of the business where the owner has a license hereunder, 
the Clerk may authorize such license to be transferred to the 
purchaser.  In case of the change of the location by a licensee 
hereunder, the Clerk may transfer such license to the new 
location. (Ref. 28-1428 RS Neb.) 
 
§10-705  TOBACCO SALES; NEW LICENSE UPON REVOCATION.  In the 
event that the license of any licensee shall be revoked and 
forfeited, as herein provided for, no new license shall be 
issued to the licensee until the expiration of one (1) year from 
the date of such revocation and forfeiture. (Ref. 28-1429 RS 
Neb.) 
 


